

STATE EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

FACSIMILE: (08) 9323 9548

TELEPHONE: (08) 9222 1424 (CHAIRMAN)

(08) 9323 9458 (SECRETARIAT)

GPO Box P1174 PERTH WA 6844

IN REPLY PLEASE QUOTE:

00863

The General Manager **Financial System Division** The Treasury **Langton Crescent** PARKES ACT 2600

Email: floodinsurance@treasury.gov.au

Dear Sir or Madam

RE: National Flood Insurance Review - Reforming Flood Insurance

The Western Australia State Emergency Management Committee (SEMC) met on the 13th March 2012 and endorsed "In Principle" support to the reform concept.

In regards to feedback, a number of stakeholders expressed concern with the proposed definition of flood which was seen as too generic and should be further defined.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback and comments on this proposal.

Yours faithfully

DARRYL OTT

EXECUTIVE OFFICER

STATE EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

21 March 2012